WORTH COUNTY CONSERVATION BOARD
MINUTES 

DECEMBER 7, 2006

President Vansteenburg called the meeting to order at 7:30  PM.  Board members also present were Matt Smith , Justin Faber, Randy Sime and Troy Christiansen.  Others present were: Dale Wallim, Irma Wallin, Doug Wallin, Kyle Wallin, Bernon Van Veldhuizen, Bruce Odden, Luane Odden, Jeremy Johanson, Keith Fritz, Dan Block and Dean Mueller.

Faber moved to approve the agenda.  Second by Smith.  Motion carried.

Smith moved to approve the minutes.  Second by Faber.  Motion carried.

Director’s report:

1. The ISAC meeting were again very worth while.  Ross Harison with the DNR is attempting to pass a rule that would require a copy of  a current 5 year REAP plan be on file or attached to all REAP and LAWCON grants.  This may also spill over to the fish and wildlife habitat grants.  We will not see large changes from the legislature this year because it will take the governor a while to set policy.  There is talk that REAP could be fully funded at $20 million per year.  Also had a session on confinement buildings which led to a discussion of the ethanol industry and how Iowa may not have enough water available to support it at the current rate of water use.  Todd Boganshutz presented a preliminary plan to start a walk in hunting program in Iowa.

2. The new SCORP is on the DNR website.  They did a large survey of the public to get the information used for this plan.  It should give an accurate view of the public opinion on outdoor recreation.

3. We did receive a WCDA grant for repairing the jetty at Silver Lake.  The grant for the shelter house at Kuennen’s  will need to submitted again in January.

4. We did get the timber burned at Silver Lake Park and spread 6 bushels of sugar maple seed.

5. We still have 2 seeding jobs that we may try and finish next week.

6. There is a large tile blowout on Willow Creek WMA that will need to be fixed.

7. We did purchase a new trailer to replace the one sold to Sec. Roads.

8. I will be attending a GIS class taught by Sidwell next week at NIACC.

9. Not sure when we will be looking at habitat stamp projects.  There are 15 projects that were submitted.  Total grant requests are $1,899,442 and there is $437,000 in funds available.

10. Trout will be coming on the 16 or 17 of December.

11. We need to get photo releases on two of the photos that are in the new brochure and it can go on the web.

12. We received $1,800 for counter cyclical payments from the FSA.  I understand this is because we were drawn to receive farm payments back 2005.

13. PF is asking all the CCB directors and board presidents to attend Pheasant Fest to be honored for working with PF on so many projects.

14. We receive $6542 for the hail damage to the roofs here at the office and shop.
Sime moved to accept the Director’s report.  Second by Christiansen.  Motion carried.

Naturalist’s report:

	1-Nov
	NK Ecol
	Timber Harvest

	1-Nov
	NC 6
	Bacteria Lab (2)

	2-Nov
	NK Ecol
	Timber Harvest

	2-Nov
	NC 4
	Fur showcase (2)

	3-Nov
	NK Ecol
	Timber Harvest

	6-Nov
	NK 1
	animal community video (2)

	9-Nov
	NK 6
	Antarctica

	14-Nov
	NK 6
	Explorers

	14-Nov
	NC PCC
	Project child care (squirrels)

	15-Nov
	Odd Fellows
	National parks

	16-Nov
	NK Ecol
	Timber Marking

	16-Nov
	NK KG-2
	Turkey (6)

	17-Nov
	NC KG
	Corn Grinding (2)

	20-Nov
	NK Ecol
	Tree seeding

	21-Nov
	NC 2
	Turkey (2)

	27-Nov
	NC 4
	Oystering on the bay (2)

	29-Nov
	NC 2
	Croc and gator (2)

	29-Nov
	NC 4
	animal community video (2)

	
	
	

	
	
	31 programs


We have completed one year of timber management work at this point.  

We had the 35 acre timber sale of Ochee Yahola.  The 27 walnut sold at Silver Lake and Turvold, and the ecology class and I completed our 2 acre clear cut at Ochee.

The Ochee plot was bull dozed, disked and reseeded.  I think it went very well.  

To date, there is $32,070 dollars in the timber management account

Smith moved to accept the Naturalist’s report.  Second by Faber.  Motion carried.
Irma Wallin started a discussion on the beaver problem on Goose Creek and Christianson-Taylor WMA.  There are three dams on Goose Creek that are causing drainage problems and need to be removed.  The beavers have also build a dam and plugged the water control structure on C.T.  The residents want the beavers removed from the area.  Mueller stated that he has caught and removed for beaver from the county property and will lower the water level later this winter to either kill the beaver or force them to move.  Sime and Faber both discussed that the have had beaver problems and found that removing the dams in early winter usually works.  Vansteenburg pointed out that the board did not have the authority to force a private landowner to remove the dams on Goose Creek.  The group would need to talk to the landowner and if that did not work they would have to take legal action.  It was also suggested that the group talk to the Supervisors and have the bounty on beaver extended to the entire county.  This would give trappers some economic incentive to trap and remove beavers in order to control the local population.
Block and Fritz presented information on the ICN mammalogy class that Block has been trying to start.  There are 8 students at NK that want to take the class, but no registrations from other schools in the state.  Without registration from other schools there will not be any monetary again from the program.  This lead into a discussion about the whole grade sharing that Manly and Nora Springs plans for next year and how it would affect Block’s scheduling and time management.  Until next school year nothing can be decided on the whole grade sharing issue, but Block was told to go ahead and do the mammalogy class for the NK students.

The Mehus acquisition was discussed.  The appraisal has not been completed so negotiations are at a stand still.  Because we asking for a lease to purchase agreement the deed will need to be signed and placed in escrow for 15 years.  During that time Mehus will be responsible for the property taxes and maintenance according the the CREP agreement.  The Board can try and have the assessed value reduced to 0 and could offer to do the mowing and weed control for $1.00 to compensate Mehus as part of the agreement.  The Board told the Director to do whatever was needed with  in reason to secure an agreement.

The Director was asked to read the personnel reviews, after which the Board reviewed the Director’s job performance.  There are some personnel management and communication issued that will have to be worked out.  Overall the Board was happy with the review system that was implemented.
Justin Faber indicated that he would like to be reappointed to the Board.  The Director was instructed to write a letter to the Supervisors requesting that Faber be appointed to the board for a second term.

The Director was asked to contact Greens Keeper Lawn Service and see if they wanted to continue into the second year of the agreement.  If they did not want to keep the current prices, the contract will need to be let for bids in January.

Due to the late hour the board decided to table the budget discussion and employee retention plan until 6:00 PM next Tuesday, December 12.

Smith moved to pay the following bills:

	Carquest Auto Parts
	
	 $   361.87 

	Falkstone LLC
	
	 $2,612.46 

	Greens Keeprs Lawn Care
	
	 $1,990.00 

	Tom Hanna
	
	 $1,400.00 

	Osenbaugh Grass Seeds
	
	 $1,151.04 

	Visa
	
	 $1,160.20 

	One Stop Forestry
	
	 $   830.00 

	Riverside Auto Parts
	
	 $   645.00 

	Ryan Mueller
	
	 $   370.00 

	Northwood True Value
	
	 $   272.01 

	Randall Transit Mix Co
	
	 $   175.36 

	Mike Mueller
	
	 $   170.00 

	Mediacom
	
	 $   164.90 

	City Shoe
	
	 $   149.95 

	Northwood Anchor
	
	 $   104.13 

	Manly Junction Signal
	
	 $   100.00 

	Dean A Mueller
	
	 $     99.97 

	Olsen Implement
	
	 $     74.83 

	Midwest Wireless
	
	 $     69.27 

	Albert Lea Seed House
	
	 $     37.50 

	Fallgatters Market
	
	 $     21.79 

	City of Northwood
	
	 $     17.00 

	Northwood Equipment
	
	 $       9.76 

	Northwood Motor Co.
	
	 $       7.90 

	Northwood Coop Elevator
	
	 $       5.00 

	Northwood Welding
	
	 $       5.00 

	
	Total
	 $12,004.94 


Second by Sime.  Motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:25 PM.
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